
1 
 

From: Phil Murphy   
Sent: 30 July 2015 11:34 
To: Jeni Jackson 
Subject: 400+new houses for Pyrford 
Dear Ms. Jackson 

This email is to register our objection to the plan to build 423 new houses on the 

two fields in Upshot Lane in Pyrford. My wife Audrey and me have lived in 

Pyrford for 34 years from May 1981.We are both concerned the impact of such 

a large increase in the population will have on many aspects of everyday life 

here. 

The demands on public services such as schools , medical facilities and roads 

will be overwhelming. The roads in and around Pyrford and West Byfleet are 

already overcrowded and the availability of parking is currently an ongoing 

problem which will be exasperated by such an increase in the number of 

vehicles using the roads. It is inevitable that the area will be subject to log jams 

on a regular basis. 

The Health Centre in West Byfleet will likewise be affected by the substantial 

increase in numbers using it, At present waiting times to make an appointment 

can be excessive as there is a high ratio of elderly people in the area. 

Finally one assumes that the local schools will likewise be stretched to breaking 

point by such an increase in the number of pupils that will have to be 

accommodated. 

Our names are Philip and Audrey Murphy and our address is 

4 Thorley Gardens, Pyrford GU22 8UL 

Yours sincerely 

Philip Murphy 

 




